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From our Head Teacher   ..    Half Term is nearly upon us.   We are using our last 

week before the holiday to promote Maths across the school.  Each phase will be running 

a workshop throughout the week; we would love it if you could support this and learn 

alongside your children and the staff.     My meeting regarding the Canalside Classroom 

was positive and I think David, Tania and I used our charm skills effectively.  Hopefully this 

will bear some fruit.  We’re optimistic.  Keep your letters of support coming please.    

The library furniture has started to be installed this week and looks amazing.  We are 

very excited for this to be completed.  Coming up…..look out for our Spring Term edition of our 

special edition newsletter which focuses on our School Improvement Plan developments.   Robin 
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Coming Up Next term   Phonics Year 1 
 

Kate, Jill and Robin will be leading a 

Phonics Workshop for Yr1 Parents 

on Monday 14th March to explain 

about the Phonics Check which will 

take place in June for children in 

Yr1.   We are busy putting together 

a Phonics     Superhero Kit for the      

children…..but only if you attend 

one of the workshops! 

 

  STARS OF THE WEEK  

  
 1J  Edith and Lorenzo                 
 1K           Zaira and Tiana 
 2B           Charlie 
  2R            Waye and Hamza 
 3M           Raheem & Khayrah 
 3P           Visar   
 4D            Iman and Poema  

      4M          Sophie                     
       5A     Irid  

         5J       Zaynab            
      6L                Ervin 
      6PH      Kelta                     

   6T     Saim                                     

A very big WELL DONE to 6PH who achieved an amaz-

ing 99.67% attendance this week.  They also had only 

2 two latecomers, as had 

1K.  Keep up the good 

work! 

 

Come on in! 

Parents are invited into class next week to see Maths Learning in 

action! Please come and join your children in a carousel of 

maths activities at these times: 

  

Year 3 & 4 - Monday 8th February - 2.30pm 

Year 5 & 6 - Tuesday 9th February - 9.00am 

Nursery - Wednesday 10th February - 9.00am 

Year 1 & 2 - Friday 12th February - 9.00am 

Bouncy Day 

Tania came up with an excellent idea to raise some money 

to buy some new books for the library.  She is planning on 

hiring a Bouncy Castle for the playground on Friday 4th 

March.  The idea that children bring £2 to 

school to have a sponsored bounce – see if 

we can keep bouncing all day – this will 

potentially raise a good deal of funds to 

buy some new books.  Every little helps. 

Sports Scheme at Haverstock 

As half term approaches Haverstock School are again running their sports scheme 

from 15th – 18th February. They have kindly offered our children in Years 5 and 6 the 

opportunity to attend each day, from 10.00 – 3.00. Places can be reserved for a 

returnable deposit of £4 to secure their place. Please get your forms back to school 

asap as places are rapidly filling up!   
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Look out for our Workshops 
in Maths /Reading /Science 

 

 

Dates for Spring 2016 
Tues 9th Feb       Yrs 5 & 6 Maths Work

             shops 

             RJ Maths Workshop 

Wed 10th Feb     Nursery Parents’ Maths        

                          Workshop 9—10 a.m. 

             Bad Hair Day GOSH 

15th—19th February—HALF TERM 

Tues 23rd Feb     Food Taster Session  

                          for parents/carers 3  

             pm  dining room 

             RR Maths Workshop 

Thurs 25 Feb       Yrs 4,5,6 Athletics  

             Event  Somers Town 

             Year 2 Healthy  

             Beasts Workshop 

Mon 29th Feb      Yrs 5 & 6 Reading  

             Workshops 

Tues 1st Mar       Yrs 3 & 4 Reading    

             Workshop 

              RJ Maths Workshop 

Wed 2nd Mar      EYFS Reading  

                           Workshop 

Thurs 3rd Mar     World Book Day 

Fri 4th Mar          Yrs 1& 2 Reading 

             Workshop 

              Bouncy Day  

Mon 7th Mar       Arts Week begins 

             World Maths Day 

Mon 14th Mar      Yrs 5 & 6 Science    

             Workshop 

             Year Phonics Work
              shop 

Tues 15th Mar     KS1 Maths Workshops 

Thurs 17th Mar    Home Learning Review 

                           Meeting with SLT 

Fri 18 Mar            Comic Relief 

Mon 21st Mar      Camden Music Festival  

                           at the Royal Albert Hall 

Maths Workshops 
Laura ran two workshops for KS2 this week which we have promoted heavily.  As a response to our 

Home Learning meeting last term, it was suggested we try and run some evening workshops.  As a 

trial, Laura agreed to repeat the workshop at 6 pm but only had 5 people turn up.   This is a shame 

after her hard work and preparation in getting things ready.   We run our workshops to help you help 

your children.  Please make every effort to attend if you can.   Robin 

Cycling half term   

Camden Transport Strategy are running half term cycle training for children who wish to 
learn to ride a bike and for children who wish to improve their skills.  The courses to be 
held on 15th and 16th February at Haverstock School are free, but 
require booking to secure a place. 
 
Course 1—Beginners 10—10.45 a.m. and 11.15—12 noon 
Course 2—Level 1 control skills for children who can already ride   
1—2.30 pm 
 
To book contact Richard Riddle on  0207 974 5071 or email-
cycle.training@camden.gov.uk 

Recently one of our children, Milan Yr 2, wrote 
to the Prime Minister.  He explained to David 
Cameron that he wanted more money for 
schools, more art and drama in schools, a 
greener more eco-friendly London, no payment 
for winter heating by poor people, more invita-
tions to  refugees and that countries should not 

go to war.   He received a reply telling him 
that his comments had been noted.   Well 
done,    Milan, a very caring approach to 
life. 

Maths in Year 6 

Year 6 have been 

learning about angles- 

drawing and measuring 

using a protractor and 

solving mathematical 

problems involving angles 

and shapes. 

 

Phonics in Year 1 

Anti-bullying Champions 

Latest report from Aliyah 6PH 
 

Mandy has been running an anti-bullying com-
petition.   To join, you pay £1 then you can 

choose a bag or a T-shirt.   
Mandy responded to us and 
said   “ I’m very pleased 

with the result.   I am also 
pleased with the children 
taking part in the Fashion 

Show.  I can’t wait to see 

the Show!” 

Year 2 trip to Kensington Palace 
   4D trip to British Museum 

   Wonderful photographs taken by Nyjah 


